





June 15, 2023

Inspector Frank Miscione. Acting Inspector Candace Culp,

The First Winona Cub Scouts include youth (boys and girls) between the ages of 8 and 11. The Cub Scouts build skills and social networks that are valued in our community. This year the Cubs have collaborated with several community stakeholders to participate in park cleanups and food drives to support our local food bank. To expand the social network, we were pleased to invite Hamilton Police Youth Engagement Team and 20 C Squad to our leadership meeting.

On Tuesday May 16, Constable Domenic DiCienzo #1313 Youth Engagement Team along with Constable Mackenzie Huss #1444 Division 20 C Squad and Cadet Mateusz Janiak attended the Cub Scout Hut located at Winona Park for some learning and fun.

Constable DiCienzo quickly connected with the group and provided an age appropriate overview of the roles and responsibilities of police officers in our community. The youth were so excited to hear the stories accompanied with community safety messages that help keep us safe.

Constable Mackenzie Huss is an eager young officer, a natural leader and was very approachable. He demonstrated some first aid skills, he patiently answered all the questions the kids had and took photos with the kids. The Cubs learned from Cst. Huss that everyone has the ability to make a positive impact to their community.

Cadet Mateusz Janiak explained the role of a Cadet in the police service. He highlighted the keys to his success include a good education, being truthful, dependable and working hard for the greater good. He inspired the youth by sharing his aspirations to become a police officer.

The youth voted this visit to be the number one meeting of the year. We are very proud and fortunate to have the members from Hamilton Police attend. These connections are very important as we grow in our community.

Please send our sincere thanks and gratitude to Cst. Domenic DiCienzo, Cst. Huss and Cadet Janiak for their visit to the 1st Winona Cub Scouts. Moments like these contribute to a stronger community and we look forward future engagements.

Kind regards

Stuart Proctor Scouter 1st Winona Scouts Dominic, MICKENZIE & MATEUSZ TOBELLAR. SHOWER. SHOP!